THE PUTNAM COUNTY LEGISLATURE

40 Gleneida Avenue Carmel, New York 10512

(845) 808-1020

Fax (845) 808-1933

Paul E. Jonke *Chairman*Amy E. Sayegh *Deputy Chair*Diane Schonfeld *Clerk*Robert Firriolo *Counsel*



nancy Montgomery	Dist. I
William Gouldman	Dist. 2
Toni E. Addonizio	Dist. 3
Ginny Nacerino	Dist. 4
Greg E. Ellner	Dist. 5
Paul E. Jonke	Dist. 6
Joseph Castellano	Dist. 7
Amy E. Sayegh	Dist. 8
Erin L. Crowley	Dist. 9

AGENDA PROTECTIVE SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN ROOM 318 PUTNAM COUNTY OFFICE BUILDING CARMEL, NEW YORK 10512

Members: Chairwoman Nacerino & Legislators Addonizio, Sayegh

Wednesday

6:00p.m.

September 20, 2023

(Health Meeting to Immediately Follow)

- 1. Pledge of Allegiance
- 2. Roll Call
- 3. Acceptance/ Protective Services Meeting Minutes/ July 20th & August 17, 2023
- 4. Approval/ Re-Establish the Community Engagement and Police Advisory Board (CEPAB)/ CEPAB Board Members
- 5. Approval/ Fund Transfer 23T272/ Transfer to Cover Bureau of Emergency Services
 Dispatch Overtime Due to Vacancies/ Bureau of Emergency Services Commissioner Robert
 Lipton
- 6. Update/ Radio Project/ IT/GIS Director Tom Lannon
- 7. FYI/ Fund Transfer 23T255/ Bureau of Emergency Services -911 Center Upgrades and Services/ Bureau of Emergency Services Commissioner Robert Lipton
- 8. FYI/ Fund Transfer 23T260/ Accountability Boards for Fire Department/ Bureau of Emergency Services Commissioner Robert Lipton
- 9. Other Business
- 10. Adjournment

Sept. 9/00 #3

PROTECTIVE SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN ROOM 318 PUTNAM COUNTY OFFICE BUILDING CARMEL, NEW YORK 10512

Members: Chairwoman Nacerino & Legislators Addonizio, Sayegh

Thursday

6:00p.m.

July 20, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 6:02PM by Chairwoman Nacerino and who requested Legislator Sayegh lead in the Pledge of Allegiance. Upon roll call Legislators Addonizio, Sayegh, and Chairwoman Nacerino were present.

Item #3 - Acceptance/ Protective Services Meeting Minutes/ June 20, 2023

The minutes were accepted as submitted.

Item #4 - Update/ Community Engagement & Police Advisory Board/ Scott Rhodes Chairman of CEPAB

Chairwoman Nacerino introduced Co-Chair, Ronald Reid of CEPAB.

CEPAB Co-Chairman Ronald Reid stated CEPAB's Culture Festival will be held on September 23, 2023, from 11:30a.m. – 5:00p.m. at the Putnam County Veterans' Park. He then spoke to and shared his notes from a conversation CEPAB had with the owner of a local business, The Hangout Café, regarding an incident said to have occurred on April 26, 2023. He reported the business owner had told them that damage had occurred to the front window of his business and when he was driving his child to school he was followed and discriminatory language was used towards he and his family. He stated the business owner said he went to the Sheriff's Department to file a report on the incident. He stated the business owner and his spouse waited in the lobby as directed waiting for someone to come and speak to them. He stated the business owner said no one came to speak to he and his wife to take their report, so they left. He stated the same day the business owner went back to the Sheriff's Department and a report was taken by a Deputy. He continued to read from his notes regarding another incident that was said to have occurred on April 28th. He stated on May 4, 2023, members of the Putnam Bureau of Criminal Investigations (BCI) visited the business owner. He stated the business owner said he told the BCI members that he was distrustful of the process due to the misinformation and miscommunication. He stated on behalf of CEPAB he would like Sheriff McConville to speak to any further developments with this investigation. He stated in closing he would like to ask if any information is provided to the Protective Services Committee that the Legislative members on said committee make themselves more available to what is happening in their legislative areas. He stated CEPAB is willing to continue to support these efforts as an equal partner. Next Co-Chairman Reid stated CEPAB was invited on June 27, 2023, to the Southern Dutchess BOCES to attend a police meeting with law enforcement agencies from Westchester, Dutchess, Ulster and Columbia Counties. He stated the purpose of the event was to work to strengthen the relationship between law enforcement and local communities, discuss career opportunities and

establish a long-term commitment to working together. He provided an overview of the of the topics and information shared at said meeting that focused on recruiting and retention of law enforcement. He added that district Senators and Legislators were also in attendance and provided valuable input. He stated the topics discussed at the June 27th meeting generated some questions CEPAB has for the Putnam County Sheriff's Department. He proceeded to list them: 1- How does one become aware of job opportunities for the position of Deputy Sheriff in Putnam County? 2- Once they become aware, how do they apply? Once they apply, what is the interview experience like? 3- What is the diversity make-up of Putnam County's Sheriff Department? A follow-up to that is when could they get demographic information similar to the EEO-1 (Equal Employment Opportunity) Report? He ended that request asking if the requested information could be provided within the next two (2) weeks? He stated finally regarding stationary road camera installations at major intersections such as Route 312 and Independent Way near the entrance of I-84, what obstacles, if any, would the Sheriff's Department be facing to start such a project.

Chairwoman Nacerino spoke to the question about job availability in the County. She stated all Deputy positions in the Sheriff's Department are tested positions and are advertised in the County's local papers. She stated that is applicable to all the County's tested positions. She stated interested individuals can also get information on vacancies on the County's website under the Personnel Department. She next deferred to Sheriff McConville.

Sheriff McConville requested that CEPAB Co-Chair Reid repeat his question regarding the incident at the Hangout Café.

CEPAB Co-Chairman Ronald Reid stated they would like to know the developments, related to the incident.

Sheriff McConville stated the matter was reported to the Sheriff's Department, the complainant was interviewed, an investigation was conducted. He stated what was posted on social media, including the comments, were inaccurate and not reflective of what transpired. He stated the incident reported to the Sheriff's Department was the complainant was traveling on Route 52 near the Shop Rite Plaza and a vehicle passing threw, what the complainant believes to be a rock, which struck his vehicle and scratched it. He stated the BCI Department did an extensive interview, pulled video from several different locations. He stated a vehicle is seen on the footage, the license plate cannot be made out, due to the distance of the camera to the vehicle. He stated it is not clear enough to see if anything was or was not thrown from the vehicle. He stated a report was taken on the criminal mischief to the vehicle. He stated they went back to reinterview the complainant, who refused to return the Sheriff's Department phone calls. He stated they went to the complainant residence, but the complainant was uncooperative. He stated they spoke about this at the CEPAB conference in May. He stated where attendees were speaking to what was posted on social media as they were the facts. He stated the individuals who were speaking to that were urged to use caution. He stated while social media is an entertainment medium, it does not always appear to be reflective of the truth, which was the case related to this incident.

CEPAB Co-Chairman Ronald Reid requested if the Sheriff could speak to how feasible it is to post stationary cameras in major intersections throughout the County.

Sheriff McConville stated they have been working on that for the past 14 months. He stated Undersheriff Lindert led the efforts on behalf of the Sheriff's Department to work with NYSEG to receive authorization to post License Plate Readers (LPR) on their poles. He stated they are in the process of purchasing LPRs. He stated they will be amending the LPR Policy, and anticipate coming before this committee next month, August, to present the New York State LPR Policy. He stated they will be looking for any recommendations or suggestions from the Protective Services Committee. He stated in regard to the NYS Department of Transportation (DOT), as an example on Route 312, if the DOT has cross wires they will not permit that an LPR be affixed. He stated that has been an obstacle. He explained the appropriate posting location of the LPR so that it captures useful data and has points of energy to power is a challenge with that restriction. He stated with the permission from NYSEG they will be ready to deploy the LPRs. He stated they have been delivered. He stated they want to revisit the LPR Policy. He stated the LPR Policy that was in place at the Sheriff's Office, was not the policy the Legislature had promulgated. He stated the Legislature had approved an LPR Policy (Reso #237of 2020). He stated that policy was not being followed when he took office in January 2022. He stated also none of the LPRs had permits or authorization to be deployed where they were. He stated that took about 6 (six) months of work to get that resolved. He stated additionally there was not one (1) LPR on a Sheriff's vehicle that was operational. He stated in effect the County had no LPRs in operation. He stated once there is an LPR Policy he and the members of his Department will have them operational.

CEPAB Co-Chairman Ronald Reid questioned when the next Implicit Bias Training class will be given at the Sheriff's Department. He explained CEPAB would like to have a representative in attendance.

Sheriff Kevin McConville stated the Sheriff's Department has their own instructors of the Implicit Bias Training and are currently working to schedule the next training session, which will most likely be in September.

Chairwoman Nacerino thanked CEPAB Co-Chairman Ronald Reid for attending and providing his update. She stated she looks forward to the CEPAB's September Culture Festival.

Legislator Sayegh expressed her appreciation for the work of CEPAB and she thanked the Sheriff for his continued support in working with them.

Legislator Addonizio expressed her appreciation and her anticipation of CEPAB's upcoming event the Culture Festival in September.

Legislator Montgomery inquired what rules or restrictions would be followed in terms of how often a question or comment can be made.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated that there is a full agenda and many people present. She stated as the Chair she will run the meeting with a focus on allowing everyone, who wishes to speak, to do so at least once.

Legislator Montgomery expressed her appreciation to CEPAB Co-Chairman Ronald Reid for his report. She stated she thought CEPAB met with the Sheriff frequently. She stated she liked seeing the transparency tonight between Co-Chairman Reid and the Sheriff. She complimented CEPAB on their outreach programs. She stated she believes all that CEPAB has done in a short time is remarkable. She read from the resolution that established a Police Policy Advisory Board passed by the Legislature in 2021 (R#104). She stated there was a focus on public access to police policy. She stated the Putnam County Sheriff's Department's policies are supposed to be posted on the County website. She stated the only policy that exists on the Putnam County Sheriff's website is the Use of Force Policy. She stated she believes in the 21st century we should encourage and establish a culture of transparency and accountability to build public trust and legitimacy between the public and law enforcement. She stated to her knowledge CEPAB only deals with the Sheriff and does not deal with the Deputies or Staff.

CEPAB Co-Chairman Ronald Reid stated he would like to interject to state CEPAB has met with Staff at the Sheriff's Department and spoke about policies as well as other matters. He stated he is aware that the Sheriff's Department is working on policies, however it takes longer than we like. He stated they have so many checks and balances that must occur before a policy can be finalized.

Legislator Montgomery stated there are other Sheriff's Departments throughout New York State who have their policies posted. She continues to speak to the reported benefits of posting the policies.

Linda Harris, Town of Kent Resident, requested that laws be enacted that would protect the children in our schools. She stated an incident that occurred in the schools and the Sheriff's Department had no jurisdiction. She stated in her opinion with relation to the owners of the Hangout Café, they did not trust the Sheriff. She stated she has spoken to the owners, and they have reached out beyond the County for help. She suggested the Sheriff take another try and try to gain a level of trust. She continued to speak to her opinion of a level of division that exists in the County and that to her it is a sign that things are being done incorrectly. She suggested the Sheriff's Department invite other County groups to their training sessions.

CEPAB Co-Chairman Ronald Reid stated he wanted to point out to the Protective Services Committee that CEPAB has reached out to other groups to join them. He stated he is unsure about their hesitation, but they are doing the best that they can on a volunteer basis.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated she is aware that CEPAB has made every effort to bring people to the table. She stated it should be stated that CEPAB is a board of the County. She stated with that said it is the responsibility of CEPAB to communicate with the Sheriff's Department and to collaborate with the goal to move forward and to continue to make strides in Putnam County.

Legislator Montgomery stated yes CEPAB was established by the Legislature in 2021. She stated after approximately a year they went off on their own. She requested clarification on that.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated the appointment of CEPAB as a County Board must be renewed annually.

Legislator Crowley stated CEPAB is on their own they are a not-for-profit organization.

Item #5 - Update/ ALS Awarded Contract — Empress Ambulance Services/ Chairwoman Ginny Nacerino

Chairwoman Nacerino stated she would like to begin by stating Advanced Life Support is a very important service as it protects the health and safety of our residents. She stated there is a coordinated effort that is put forth with all of the first responders as well that is important. She stated she believes Putnam is the only or one of the only counties who provides Advanced Life Support (ALS). She stated in other counties it is encumbered upon the Towns to do so. She stated for the record the Legislature played no part in the negotiations or the rewarding of the contract. She explained the purpose of tonight's meeting is to get an overview of how the process occured. She stated a panel of speakers have been invited: beginning with Deputy County Executive Burpoe, Director of Purchasing John Tully who will provide an overview of the RFP (request for proposal) process and the selection process, then Commissioner of Bureau of Emergency Services (BES) Robert Lipton and Director of Emergency Medical Services Alex Roehner will provide information on what proceeded and led to the implementation of a new contract and speak to matters that pertain to the BES as they work along with the selected ALS provider, Empress Ambulance Services. She stated the final speakers will be the representatives from the Empress Ambulance Services, Executive Director Robert Stuck, President of Empress Ambulance Services Michael Minerva and Vice President, Vice President, Corporate Development Jim O'Connor, who will provide an overview of the services that will be provided to Putnam County. She stated she will open the floor to allow for questions after each group has addressed their topic. She stated Deputy County Executive Burpoe, Director of Purchasing John Tully will begin.

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to Waive the Rules and Accept the Additional; Seconded by Legislator Sayegh. All in favor.

Deputy County Executive Burpoe stated he and Director of Purchasing John Tully will provide a chronological report of what has occurred up to this point. He began by starting with January 1, 2022, when Amblunz was awarded the ALS contract. He stated it was a three (3) year contract with a two (2) year extension. He stated at approximately \$123,000 per month and an approximate total of \$1.4 million. He stated throughout the course of that year there were learning curves and some problems happening as they were establishing pickups and billings. He stated February 15, 2023, Amblunz sent a letter to Commissioner Lipton requesting a meeting about financial concerns they had with running the contract. He stated Amblunz was requested to submit certified financials. He stated said records were requested by the County, three (3) different times. He stated the only thing provided was a Microsoft spreadsheet, no certified records. He stated Amblunz finally responded stating their headquarters would not

provide certified financials. He stated the County went back and forth with them to see what it was they were saying they could not afford. He stated Amblunz blamed their financial challenges on several factors, staffing, fuel prices, and a new law that had been passed requiring departments to bill ambulance services. He stated on May 22, 2023, they had a meeting with the representatives of Amblunz. He stated prior to the May 22nd meeting he reviewed the contact to determine if there were areas where the County might be able to help them with their burden. He stated there was nothing in the contract that would permit the County to legally do that. He stated in the review of the contract it was also realized there was a 90 day escape clause for Amblunz and a two (2) year escape clause for the County. He stated at the May 22, 2023, meeting Amblunz stated they wanted to initiate their 90 day clause, which would have brought them to August 22, 2023. He stated after the May 22nd meeting he did not have a good feeling, so he instructed Commissioner Lipton and Director Tully to start assembling a team to put together an RFP, so the County would be ready. He stated on June 1, 2023, the County received a letter from Amblunz stating they were initiating the 90 day escape clause, stating they would end June 30, 2023. He stated after meeting with them they agreed to stay until the end of July with an additional \$85,000 - \$90,000 per month in addition to the \$123,000 monthly payment. He stated after additional discussions it was agreed that an additional \$12,500 for the month of July would be paid, allowing the County time to put together a new RFP. He stated Amblunz wanted to stay only til July 15th. He then expedited the RFP process. He stated Director of Purchasing Tully and Commissioner of Bureau of Emergency Services (BES) Lipton formulated the RFP. He stated that Director of Purchasing Tully would speak to that process.

Director of Purchasing John Tully stated once they received the direction to create the RFP to ensure that there would be no gap in the services provided, they immediately began working to develop the new document. He stated Commissioner BES Lipton formed an Advisory Committee. He stated as Director of Purchasing in the creation of an RFP he relies on the scope of services from the using department. He continued to speak to that process. He stated related to the work to have the County prepared Commissioner BES Lipton and his staff engaged if the process of trying to get a Certificate of Need (CON) in the County's name to increase the vendor pool. He stated the RFP was finalized and on May 25th the formal notice was sent to the newspapers, it was posted on the BidNet Service. He stated all interested parties knew their proposals were due on June 30, 2023. He stated it was clear that the provider had the option to apply with the vendor holding the CON and/ or the County holding the CON. He stated due to all of the risks associated with the incumbent company leaving at the end of the June, Deputy County Executive Burpoe requested he convene the Evaluation Committee immediately. He stated the day of the bid opening an Evaluation Committee was setup. He provided the names of the Evaluation Committee: Commissioner BES Lipton, Deputy Commissioner BES Falloon, two (2) citizen experts: Mike Moculski and Pattie Frische. He stated Deputy County Executive Burpoe over saw the entire process. He stated Purchasing Department Assistant Supervisor Planning and Design, Alexis Hawley and he did the pricing evaluation of the proposals. He stated they had two (2) Evaluation Committee meetings. He stated a contract award was fully executed by the County Executive on July 7, 2023, a week prior to the goal date.

Deputy County Executive Burpoe stated it should be noted in the new contract the escape clause has been rewritten so it is in the best interest of the County not the vendor and the implementation of mandatory quarterly reporting is now part of the contract. He stated the

vendor will be required to meet quarterly and provide their financials and go over performance. He stated the County should never have this problem again.

Director of Purchasing John Tully stated also the RFP included an opportunity to scale the service being provided. He stated the Commissioner of BES and staff members will be permitted to evaluate the effectiveness of the services on a monthly and quarterly basis. He stated to the extent needed there is some scalability permitted in the contract in terms of increasing or decreasing services. He clarified the award did go out based on the exact configuration that was submitted by Commissioner Lipton and the Advisory Committee. He stated the notices of award and declination were sent out on July 7th to all the proposers. He stated during the ensuing week the County worked with the awarded company, Empress, on a fee schedule and other matters. He stated the contact was fully executed on July 14, 2023. He stated the former company, Amblunz fulfilled their commitment through the close of business on July 15th.

Chairwoman Nacerino requested information on the number of companies that did bid on the RFP.

Director of Purchasing John Tully stated there were four (4) total bids. He provided a broad overview of each. He stated that Empress did provide two (2) responses to the County's RFP 1-with them holding the CON and 2- with the Putnam County holding the CON. He stated the Committee spoke to each of the front running companies. He stated the determination was to make an award with the vendor holding the CON and that resulted in the award going to Empress. He stated it was a competitive RFP. He stated there were some proposals that the County may consider in future negotiations. He stated the awarded contract will result in a \$1.2 million increase to the County budget. He stated there will be a fiscal impact in 2023. He stated it is a three (3) year contract with the provision of two (2) renewable terms.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated time was of the essence. She stated the County was put in this position. She stated there have been many rumors about the process. She stated with that said she would like to thank Deputy County Executive Burpoe and Director of Purchasing Tully for providing clarity to this process.

Director of Purchasing John Tully stated the timing of everything that was done, was strategic in nature in the attempt to mitigate any risk to the County and result in a gap of ALS in Putnam County. He stated all of those who participated in the RFP, those awarded and those who did not get awarded the contract, were informed the same time. He stated the County Executive published a press release as soon as his staff was able to get it done.

Deputy County Executive Burpoe stated the Administration's focus was to make sure that everything was in place to take effect at 12:01a.m or even before, if need be, to protect the citizens of Putnam County.

Director of Purchasing John Tully stated Empress was very amicable in the meetings to make sure that services would be in place when the County needed them.

Legislator Addonizio recognized this must have been a very stressful process.

Director of Purchasing John Tully stated Deputy County Executive Burpoe's has been through similar urgent award scenarios in his past positions, his expertise during this process was very valuable. He stated there have been some new measures implemented in the Purchasing Department, which he was not aware of. He stated once they revise their Procurement Policy, they will be included.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated her appreciation to all those who were involved and stated it was a stupendous job on their parts.

Legislator Sayegh questioned how do we avoid finding ourselves in a situation like this.

Director of Purchasing John Tully stated Deputy County Executive Burpoe did mention earlier that the termination clause in the contract was balanced out. He stated they believe the revisions made to this contract has put the County in a good position moving forward.

Legislator Gouldman stated it is unfortunate that things like this happen. He stated it would have been awful if someone called 911 for assistance, and there was no response. He stated he would like to thank the Administration for their leadership and for all they did to address this matter so quickly. He requested a clarification on the two (2) one (1) year extension options in the contract.

Deputy County Executive Burpoe stated after the three (3) years, the County has the right to invoke. He stated they will consider that at research market value at which time the County will determine if they should extend or go back for another RFP.

Legislator Montgomery stated she was not in support of the last ALS contract that was awarded to Amblunz. She thanked Empress and Mr. Stuck for working with the County. She stated this has been of great concern for a number of months. She stated speaking to the timing and strategy, she found out the contract had been negotiated by the County with Empress from the press. She stated the Protective Services Committee Members were quoted in the press release, and she is not sure why they did not tell the rest of the Legislators. She stated in the future, a matter like this that affects our local fire departments, local EMS agencies and the Towns and Villages, she hopes the communication of information is better.

Chairwoman Nacerino clarified, the committee members of the Protective Services Committee did not have any information on the signing of the contract, she as Chair of the Committee was contacted. She stated she received a phone call in confidence that this matter would be coming for this agenda. She stated it is not at her discretion to make those announcements.

Legislator Crowley stated she is very excited to have Empress back working in Putnam County. She stated the continuity they already have with our first responders and department heads will be a real positive. She stated in her communications with those who work in the EMS field it creates a lot of comfort knowing they have a working relationship and know how to come

together. She stated she is very impressed by what was accomplished under these circumstances and very thankful.

Legislator Ellner questioned if the option extensions are at a predetermined increase rate.

Deputy County Executive Burpoe and Director of Purchasing Tully stated they are predetermined.

Ken Launzinger, Chief of Lake Carmel Fire Department, stated at the start of this meeting it was said that the County is providing this service, so the Towns will not be responsible to pay anything, is that correct.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated the County is contracting with Empress, that is what her statement reflects. She explained in some other Counties the Towns are responsible for contracting for ALS service.

Ken Launzinger, Chief of Lake Carmel Fire Department, spoke to the fact and his frustration that this contract the County has signed with Empress will have a financial impact on the Towns, yet the Towns had no input with the negotiations. He stated they will need to find a way to come up with this additional funding, because it was not budgeted for.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated that subject and concerns will be addressed when the representatives from Empress speak.

Ken Launzinger, Chief of Lake Carmel Fire Department, continued to speak to his frustration with the current circumstances and his opinion is it could have been handled in a different way.

Cindy Jacobsen, Member of Carmel Ambulance Corp. wanted to clarify something that was referenced earlier by Legislator Gouldman. She stated at no time would an individual call 911 and not of had an ambulance respond, they may not have gotten a medic. She stated medics are a very important part of the system, but she wanted to clarify the basic system would have still been in place. She questioned was it in the contract or was it determined in the contract process as to how much the agencies would pay and did that play into the County's contract.

Director of Purchasing John Tully stated the total cost to the County over the course of the three (3) year contract will be \$8.3 million. He stated that is 100% funded by the County. He clarified the County will not receive any offsetting revenue over the next three (3) years. He stated the contract had a provision in it that the awarded vendor would have the sole responsibility to negotiate with each fire district on the terms of the transport. He stated the County did not have privity of contract in that discussion. He stated Commissioner Lipton could certainly speak more to that topic. He stated the County did bring to the attention of Empress what the Administration was hearing in respect to the transport component, and they will address that.

Chairwoman Nacerino invited BES Commissioner Robert Lipton and EMS Director Alex Roehner to speak next.

BES Commissioner Robert Lipton stated he wanted to begin by reinforcing what had been reported by Deputy County Executive Burpore and Director of Purchasing Tully. He confirmed that in February of 2023 Amblunz sent him a letter stating they were having financial difficulties. He stated EMS Director Roehner is the one that stated based on that communication from Amblunz the County should be proactive in terms of how to handle this. He stated then in May another letter was received stating they would like to have a meeting. He stated at said meeting the representatives of Amblunz were saying that their February letter was when the 90 day period began, which they were saying they would be finishing working in Putnam County in May of 2023. He stated it was communicated that the County was willing to accept their 90 day notice at the May meeting, not February. He stated that is when the process of forming the Advisory Committee began. Director Roehner put the Advisory Committee together. He stated the committee members included: Mike Moculski, Dave Jacobsen, Chris Tobin, Bobby Kearns, Bob Cuomo, and Steve Weigand. He stated all of those people are highly respected members in the EMS community. He expressed his sincere appreciation for all of the work and time that they dedicated. He continued to speak to the pressure of the circumstance and the great job that was done. He stated once the RFP was completed, it was published in the beginning of June. He stated the entire time there was a looming possibility that Ambulnz would back out, and leave the County without ALS services. He stated once the results came back from the RFP the Administration put together an RFP Committee to review each applicant. He stated that committee existed of: himself, BES Deputy Commissioner Falloon, Mike Moculski, Pattie Frischie. He stated there were two (2) RFP applicants that were very competitive with each other. He stated WEMS (Westchester Emergency Medical Services) and Empress. He stated each company was contacted. He stated the deciding factor was the time. He stated WEMS stated it would take them 4-6 months to get everything up and running. He stated Empress stated they could get up and running in 48 hours. He stated Executive Director Robert Stuck of Empress also committed if Amblunz broke the contract sooner than what was agreed to, just let him know and Empress would take care of the County. He stated that Empress had worked with the County and they have a very good understanding of the County and their Medics have been part of Putnam County for years. He stated he is in support of the choice that was made and he looks forward to working with Empress. He stated Empress took over seamlessly. He finished by stating EMS Director Roehner's work and communication with the different agencies, which continues to this day, has been so tremendous.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated her agreement that the work and communications with the members of the departments that is carried out by EMS Director Roehner is extremely valuable and she thanked her.

Legislator Crowley stated she was very impressed with the people selected to serve on the Advisory Committee and the RFP Review Committee and that there was engagement with the EMS Committee. She stated her thanks to all for their due diligence.

Ken Launzinger, Chief of Lake Carmel Fire Department questioned what would the amount have been if the County had gone with WEMS, under the scenario that they would not back charge any of the departments.

Director of Purchasing John Tully stated and the County would have held the CON. He stated that would have cost the County over \$11 million and that is not where the costs would have ended for the County. He stated that and the fact that WEMS could not start immediately, pushed them to an award with a vendor who held a CON.

Chairwoman Nacerino invited representatives from the Empress Ambulance Services, Executive Director Robert Stuck, President of Empress Ambulance Services and Vice President, Vice President, Corporate Development Jim O'Connor to speak next.

Executive Director Robert Stuck stated he is very happy to be back working in Putnam County. He stated Putnam County never had to worry about going without ALS service, the Team at Empress made sure of that. He provided an overview of his background. He spoke to the growth of Empress. He stated when Empress left the County in 2022, they had approximately 30 ambulances and 180 employees. He stated today they have approximately 100 ambulances and 500 employees, in the Hudson Valley. He stated there are about 1,200 employees between their south and north division. He stated Empress is very dynamic in their approach of meeting the needs of the changing environment. He spoke to the growth of the company in the surrounding counties. He recognized Director Roehner for her ability to get the necessary people in place, her coordination was very valuable. He stated there are concerns, not on the operational side. He stated there have been changes to the County RFP and State Law that have had an impact. He spoke to the changes in the County's RFP and the State Law. He stated the RFP only allows for Empress to have fly cars, therefore there is no way for Empress to generate additional revenue. He stated that required Empress to adjust their bid to the County and to the charge that would go out to the transport agencies. He stated there was a Law passed in New York State 209-b of the General Municipal Law. He explained this law gave Fire Departments the ability to bill for ambulance services. He stated that same law also precluded a vendor from billing. He stated Empress lost the revenue on the transport side and now they lost the ability to bill not only patients but the insurance companies as well. He stated now they are put in a position to go to the Fire Departments, who in the past were never charged, but now have to be charged. He stated this was stated in the RFP process as well. He explained by law it is the Fire Department's responsibility to do the billing. He stated he feels for the Fire Departments, and in fact, he would prefer to be able to bill the insurance companies, but they do not have that right anymore. He stated they must bill the transporting agency including the Fire Departments.

Chairwoman Nacerino facilitated further discussion on this new law, which is proving to be a challenge for some Fire Departments, who never did billing before.

Executive Director Robert Stuck spoke to the rate that Empress is charging and how it is in relation to Medicare rates, because Medicare is 60% of what is used by the people they provide service to. He stated Empress charges the fair market value of an ALS intercept call. He stated Empress understands that the Fire Departments did not budget for this.

President of Empress Ambulance Services Michael Minerva stated Empress does chaos well. He stated Empress approached this bid really fiscally responsible. He stated they feel a responsibility toward the Hudson Valley and all the communities they serve. He explained as Executive

Director Stuck said Empress is very happy to be working back in Putnam County and we all feel a real sense of responsibility towards what they are doing here.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated she believes the Fire and EMS community are happy to have Empress back. She stated she believes these nuances can be worked out. She stated it has come as a sticker shock to a lot of them, as they are halfway through the year, and they had not budgeted for this. She stated it has been mentioned that there are ways to defer and mitigate it to ease the burden.

Executive Director Stuck spoke to the charges and reimbursement amounts. He stated they will monitor the situation.

Legislator Ellner questioned if it is permissible for the Fire Departments to bill the individuals' insurance to recoup.

Executive Director Stuck stated it is clear in the law that the Fire Departments do not have to bill the individuals, but the bill is the responsibility of the Fire Department.

Legislator Montgomery stated what has not been discussed is the fiscal impact to the Towns. She stated the Fire Departments are going to have to ask for financial help from the Towns, who are not prepared for this fiscally either. She would like to see the County help the Fire Departments, if not permanently at least during this interim. She stated she would have thought this topic would have been in the Fire Advisory Board Minutes, but it was not.

Chairwoman Nacerino explained this matter was discussed at the last Fire Advisory Board meeting and the minutes have not been published from that meeting.

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to Waive the Rules and Accept the Additional; Seconded by Legislator Sayegh. All in favor.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated the Chairman of the Fire & EMS Advisory Board Justyn Lewis will read the additional letter into the record.

Justyn Lewis, Chairman of the Fire & EMS Advisory Board repeated that this topic was discussed at their meeting on Monday night. He stated all of the agencies were represented and spoke to this information. He stated all of the agencies were in agreement with the content in the letter that has been accepted as other business. He read his letter into the record. (copy attached to the minutes). In summary the letter spoke to the fact that the agencies are not prepared financially for this change. He further stated this is a financial hardship to the Fire and EMS agencies who provide Emergency Medical Services to the residents of their response areas and surrounding communities.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated she recognizes and has stated that there has been an unforeseen financial burden put on these Fire and EMS agencies. She stated Executive Director Stuck has stated that Empress is trying to make some provisions to mitigate the impact. She stated it needs

to be recognized that all the parties involved are faced with unprecedented and unpredicted expenses that need to be adhered to in some shape or form.

President of Empress Ambulance Services Michael Minerva stated Empress has said and he said it again, any agency that would like to discuss this, contact Empress, they are willing to discuss this and how to move forward.

Executive Director Stuck stated the Fire Departments need to decide if they want to become a billing agency, which Empress can work with them to get them through that process. He stated if they do not want to become a billing agency, he is not sure how that can be addressed, because in accordance with the new law that is who Empress has to bill.

Mary Rodda, President of the Lake Carmel EMS stated she has been forming this ambulance corp. for two (2) years. She is having a difficult time getting the Medicare number, she stated they are missing their 501(c)(3). She spoke to the challenges they have been dealing with during the two (2) years. She stated her concern is that this ambulance corp. will have to close.

Chairwoman Nacerino facilitated further discussion.

Vice President, Corporate Development Jim O'Connor offered for Mary Rodda to contact Empress to get assistance on how to navigate getting the 501(c)(3).

Cindy Jacobsen, Member of Carmel Volunteer Ambulance Corp. stated the Carmel Ambulance Corp. does bill. She stated their staff is a combination or volunteers and paid employees. She stated last year they did approximately 2,000 and this year are tracking a little more than that. She spoke to the challenges with billing. She offered recommendations for what should be taken into consideration the next time this goes to RFP.

Chairwoman Nacerino requested Director of Purchasing Tully speak to how the amount of \$400.00 was arrived at.

Director of Purchasing Tully stated the RFP included language that requested the awarded vendor charge a fair market value. He stated the RFP now includes language that will provide the County with a lot of additional information with respect to reporting. He stated that will be information that will be valuable when approaching the next RFP. He stated the previous RFP did not include that and therefore did not have that data.

John Deitz, Assistant Chief Patterson Fire Department stated he heard that two (2) of the bidders needed more time, was a consideration given to doing an emergency RFP to cover the time frame of July 16, 2023, to the end of the end of the year.

Director of Purchasing Tully stated the real answer he believes would come from the providers. He does not believe a provider is going to want to provide a bid for six (6) months. He stated the County replicated and improved the previous bid.

John Deitz, Assistant Chief Patterson Fire Department stated the \$400.00 charge is the main issue, as previously discussed. He stated the Patterson agency currently does not bill. He stated they are reaching out to Billing Agencies. He continued to speak to the information that he has received from said agencies in terms of billing.

Chairwoman Nacerino facilitated general discussion on the different working relationships Empress has in different Counties in New York and Empress's plan to meet with the agencies in Putnam County to work on a plan to mitigate the financial impact.

Michael Moculski, Putnam County EMS Council Treasurer and Member and former President, stated he has been with the Putnam Valley Fire Department and Ambulance Corp for 30 plus years. He stated when an agency bills a patient there is no guarantee that the payment will be received. He continued to speak to the charges from the different agencies. He concluded by stating an accounting provided by Empress to the agencies to demonstrate their costs to staff their vehicles would justify the \$400.00 fee.

Executive Director Stuck spoke broadly to the charges and the insurance reimbursements and explained based on all of it that is how the \$400.00 amount was arrived at.

Legislator Crowley questioned what will happen if an agency is just not able to pay.

Executive Director Stuck stated that is a good question. He stated Empress has never been in this situation before, because it was not the law. He stated billing is not an easy task, and that is what he is hearing.

Chairwoman Nacerino permitted the representatives from Empress to speak to that.

Vice President, Corporate Development Jim O'Connor concluded that discussion by stating his confidence something could be figured out.

Legislator Castellano questioned if anything positive came from the passing of this law.

Executive Director Stuck stated the Fire Departments had been lobbying to get this passed. He stated the unfortunate part is not all of the Fire Departments wanted to become billing agents. He stated if they do not bill then it is an advantage to the insurance agencies.

Chairwoman Nacerino facilitated further discussion on the law.

Legislator Montgomery stated she has learned a lot. She stated ultimately this will be worked out with the Administration and not the Legislature.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated this is a work in progress, due to the circumstances. She requested that the Administration or the BES keep the Legislature apprised of the situation.

Ken Launzinger, Chief of Lake Carmel Fire Department spoke again about the adverse effect of the \$400.00 charge. He also read from a letter from Empress addressing the \$400.00 etc. He continued to speak to his view that this will have a negative impact on the agencies.

President of Empress Ambulance Services Michael Minerva stated Empress negotiated with the County.

Ken Launzinger, Chief of Lake Carmel Fire Department stated in closing he has worked with Empress before and knows they do good work that is not the issue. He stated maybe his comments are meant for the County. He stated how can the County negotiate a deal without asking for any input from the agencies.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated it has been clearly stated the \$400.00 charge is not sustainable. She stated optimistically she hopes some concessions will be able to be made. She continued to facilitate further discussion.

Legislator Montgomery requested that Empress consider inviting the Town Supervisors to the meetings they plan to have with the agencies.

Executive Director Stuck stated what he will do when he reaches out to the Fire Departments, he will tell them to invite whoever they would like to be present at said meeting.

Jennifer Hunt, Patterson EMS Member spoke to the current financial struggle they have, and now to add another agency who will be taking money from them, it will have a significant negative impact. She questioned when does the contract begin.

Chairwoman Nacerino facilitated discussion between Ms. Hunt and Executive Director Stuck.

Legislator Addonizio stated she represents the Kent and Lake Carmel Fire District. She stated her concern with the struggles they will be facing.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated she hopes more consideration will be given to this if it is possible. She thanked everyone for coming out this evening.

Item #6 - Approval/ Budgetary Amendment 23A040/ Receiving Cyber Fraud Task Forces Grant/ Sheriff Kevin McConville

Sheriff McConville stated in March of 2023, areas surrounding Putnam County were experiencing a significant increase in cyber fraud. He stated his department set up a meeting with the Secret Service Agency. He stated at that meeting an agreement was made for the Putnam County Sheriff's Department to partner with them. He stated that would make the Putnam County Sheriff's Department eligible for up to \$15,000 in reimbursement costs in joint cases to cover overtime costs.

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to approve Budgetary Amendment 23A040/ Receiving Cyber Fraud Task Forces Grant; Seconded by Legislator Addonizio. All in favor.

Item #7 - Approval/ Budgetary Amendment 23A041/ Asset Forfeiture Program - Partnership Initiative/ Funds to Purchase Video and Recording Equipment for Two (2) Interview Rooms in the Town of Kent Police Department/ District Attorney Robert Tendy

Chairwoman Nacerino stated the District Attorney is very supportive of the other agencies in the County. She expressed her appreciation for him bringing this forward.

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to approve Budgetary Amendment 23A041/ Asset Forfeiture Program - Partnership Initiative/ Funds to Purchase Video and Recording Equipment for Two (2) Interview Rooms in the Town of Kent Police Department; Seconded by Legislator Addonizio. All in favor.

Item #8 - Approval/ Budgetary Amendment 23A044/ Funding for the Awarded Advanced Life Support Contract to Empress Ambulance Service/ Commissioner of Finance Michael Lewis

Chairwoman Nacerino repeated that Putnam County is not required to provide ALS Services. She stated it is a decision of the County to benefit the residents. She stated it both provides this essential service, and it is a cost savings to the local Towns and Villages.

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to approve Budgetary Amendment 23A044/ Funding for the Awarded Advanced Life Support Contract to Empress Ambulance Service; Seconded by Legislator Addonizio. All in favor.

Item #9 - Approval/ Budgetary Amendment 23A046/ Prevention Council of Putnam, Inc Funds towards Sheriff's Department to Conduct Off-Premises Compliance Checks at Alcohol Establishments/ Sheriff Kevin McConville

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to approve Budgetary Amendment 23A046/ Prevention Council of Putnam, Inc Funds towards Sheriff's Department to Conduct Off-Premises Compliance Checks at Alcohol Establishments; Seconded by Legislator Addonizio. All in favor.

Item #10 - Approval/ Fund Transfer 23T192/ Funds to Purchase Two (2) Additional Message Boards/ Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton

Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton explained the Message Boards are used by the Bureau of Emergency Services and the Highway Department. He stated a few years ago a Message Board was hit by a vehicle and destroyed. He stated the four (4) Message Boards they currently have are very old. He explained to upgrade them from 3G to 5G it would cost over \$5,000. He stated they would like to use these grant funds to purchase two (2) Message Boards.

Chairwoman Nacerino questioned if the Message Boards are lent out to the Towns and Villages and if so, are they insured.

Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton stated in the beginning they wrere lent out frequently and yes they are insured. He stated now, many of the municipalities have purchased their own. He stated the ones owned by the County now are primarily used by the County.

Legislator Crowley questioned is this is an item that could be leased and turned over every couple of years to keep up with the constant changes of technology, and possibly have them insured. She stated this is an expensive product.

Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton stated they have not looked into that.

Legislator Montgomery expressed her appreciation on behalf of the Town of Philipstown who does call to borrow the County's Message Board.

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to approve/ Fund Transfer 23T192/ Funds to Purchase Two (2) Additional Message Boards; Seconded by Legislator Addonizio. All in favor.

Item #11 - FYI/ Fund Transfer 23T195/ Additional Funds To Upfit 2023 Tahoe For The Bureau of Emergency Services/ Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton

Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton stated the newly purchased Tahoe needs to be upfitted. He stated this is a request to move the funds to the correct budget line.

Chairwoman Nacerino noted this item is an FYI and thanked Commissioner Lipton.

Item #12 - Other Business

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to waive the rules and accept the Other Business; Seconded by legislator Addonizio. All in favor.

a.) Update on July 9, 2023, Storm – Emergency Services/ Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Robert Lipton

Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton stated the July 9th heavy rainstorm did a lot of damage throughout the County. He stated a partial opening of the Emergency Operations Center (EOC) was done. He explained it involved members from the Department of Public Works, the Sheriff's Department and EOC. He stated the County Executive had communications with the elected officials to provide them with an update on the status of the situation and action being taken. He stated the Town Supervisors and Village Mayors have been given a spread sheet to document all calls, the County is using the same procedure. He stated a representative from Homeland Security surveyed the Putnam Valley area. He explained the information that was gathered will be sent to New York State. He stated each County has a threshold that must be met. He stated Putnam County's threshold is \$433,000. He stated then

the State has a threshold that must be met, which is between \$32,000,000 and \$35,000,000. He stated Orange County alone, reported over \$35,000,000 worth of damage. He stated just in the Putnam Valley area he estimates there is a few million dollars' worth of damage. He stated the State was satisfied and did not feel the need to survey the other severely damaged areas. He stated a submission has been made by the State of New York to the Federal Government. He stated we are now waiting for the President to sign off, and there is no way of knowing how long that will take. He stated Putnam County continues to gather data and submit it to the State. He stated he believes we have 30 days to do that. He stated to get funding for individuals' damages is difficult and a long shot. With that said, Putnam County is going to try and push for funding. He stated there is a form that was sent from the State that can be used and filled out and submitted directly to the State.

Legislator Montgomery expressed her appreciation for all that Commissioner Lipton has done.

Chairwoman Nacerino also expressed her appreciation for all that has been done and for Commissioner Lipton's update.

Item #13 – Adjournment

There being no further business at 9:53PM Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to adjourn; Seconded by Legislator Addonizio. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted by Deputy Clerk Diane Trabulsy.

THE PUTNAM COUNTY LEGISLATURE

40 Gleneida Avenue Carmel, New York 10512

(845) 808-1020

Fax (845) 808-1933

Paul E. Jonke *Chairman*Amy E. Sayegh *Deputy Chair*Diane Schonfeld *Clerk*Robert Firriolo *Counsel*



Nancy Montgomery	Dist. 1
William Gouldman	Dist. 2
Toni E. Addonizio	Dist. 3
Ginny Nacerino	Dist. 4
Greg E. Ellner	Dist. 5
Paul E. Jonke	Dist. 6
Joseph Castellano	Dist. 7
Amy E. Sayegh	Dist. 8
Erin L. Crowley	Dist. 9

REVISED AGENDA PROTECTIVE SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN ROOM 318 PUTNAM COUNTY OFFICE BUILDING CARMEL, NEW YORK 10512

Members: Chairwoman Nacerino & Legislators Addonizio, Sayegh

Thursday

6:00p.m.

July 20, 2023

- 1. Pledge of Allegiance
- 2. Roll Call
- 3. Acceptance/ Protective Services Meeting Minutes/ June 20, 2023
- 4. Update/ Community Engagement & Police Advisory Board/ Scott Rhodes Chairman of CEPAB
- 5. Update/ ALS Awarded Contract Empress Ambulance Services/ Chairwoman Ginny Nacerino
- 6. Approval/Budgetary Amendment 23A040/ Receiving Cyber Fraud Task Forces Grant/ Sheriff Kevin McConville
- 7. Approval/Budgetary Amendment 23A041/ Asset Forfeiture Program Partnership Initiative/ Funds to Purchase Video and Recording Equipment for Two (2) Interview Rooms in the Town of Kent Police Department/ District Attorney Robert Tendy
- 8. Approval/ Budgetary Amendment 23A044/ Funding for the Awarded Advanced Life Support Contract to Empress Ambulance Service/ Commissioner of Finance Michael Lewis

- 9. Approval/Budgetary Amendment 23A046/Prevention Council of Putnam, Inc Funds towards Sheriff's Department to Conduct Off-Premises Compliance Checks at Alcohol Establishments/Sheriff Kevin McConville
- 10. Approval/ Fund Transfer 23T192/ Funds to Purchase Two (2) Additional Message Boards/ Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Robert Lipton
- 11. FYI/ Fund Transfer 23T195/ Additional Funds To Upfit 2023 Tahoe For The Bureau of Emergency Services/ Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Robert Lipton

12. Other Business

- a. Update on July 9, 2023 Storm Emergency Services/ Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Robert Lipton
- 13. Adjournment

Protective 8/20 Sept. 9/20

PROTECTIVE SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN ROOM 318 PUTNAM COUNTY OFFICE BUILDING CARMEL, NEW YORK 10512

Members: Chairwoman Nacerino & Legislators Addonizio, Sayegh

Thursday

6:00p.m.

August 17, 2023

(The Physical Svcs. Mtg. Immediately Followed)

The meeting was called to order at 6:00PM by Chairwoman Nacerino and who requested Legislator Addonizio lead in the Pledge of Allegiance. Upon roll call Legislators Addonizio, Sayegh, and Chairwoman Nacerino were present.

Item #3 - Discussion/ License Plate Policy/ Sheriff Kevin McConville

Sheriff Kevin McConville stated they sent a copy of the New York State License Plate Reader Model Policy to the Legislature. He stated the Policy passed by the Legislature in December of 2020 (R#237/2020) was never put into place. He stated the Sheriff's Department at the time, had their own policy and were utilizing that. He stated when he came into office in 2022, he learned there were no working License Plate Readers (LPRs) owned or operated by the Putnam County Sheriff's Office. He stated currently the Sheriff's Office is going through the accreditation process, they would like the Legislature to review the New York State License Plate Reader Model Policy and compare it to the 2020 LPR Policy that was passed.

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to waive the rules and accept the additional; Seconded by Legislator Sayegh. All in favor.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated the additional accepted, was a copy of R/#237 of 2020.

Sheriff Kevin McConville stated the formatting of the two (2) policies differ, and he briefly spoke to each layout. He stated it is his opinion that there is overlap between the policies, and there are areas where he believes the NYS License Plate Reader Model Policy (NYS-LPRMP) spells it out better. He stated they are looking to the Protective Services Committee to give guidance to the Sheriff's Office in terms of any points or policy the Legislature would like included in their final License Plate Reader Policy for Putnam County.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated per the discussion she had with Sheriff McConville that afternoon, he stated one of the fundamental differences between policies is that the data will be stored offsite.

Sheriff Kevin McConville stated that is correct. He stated they have begun to receive the grant funding from DASNY (Dormitory Authority of the State of New York) to implement LPRs. He stated they have been in discussion with Westchester County Department of Public Safety, specifically the Real Time Crime Center. He stated Putnam County does not have the capability to monitor the LPR "hits" 24/7. He stated the Real Time Crime Center has that capability, and

communicated the information effectively. He stated Putnam County would be responsible to adhere to the Westchester County guidelines. He stated there are some universal guidelines, specifically the Retention Policy. He stated in the conversation with the Real Time Crime Center, it was stated any request for data captured by an LPR will require a sign-off sheet that will go through the hierarchy of the Sheriff's Office, including when there are extenuating circumstances, when time is of the essence. He broadly spoke to that.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated she saw that in the NYS-LPRMP the data captured through the permissible use of license plate reader technology would be retained for a minimum of one (1) year, in accordance with NYS Archives retention and disposition schedule. She questioned if that would be long enough.

Sheriff McConville stated the minimum is one (1) year and the maximum is 18 months and yes, he believes that is reasonable. He stated there have been no issues discovered related to that retention schedule.

Legislator Sayegh questioned related to the NYS-LPRMP, who would have access to the captured data.

Sheriff McConville stated the Captain of Operation Standards and Intelligence will oversee the LPR program. He stated that individual will conduct audits and reviews of the system to assure it is being used legally and lawfully. He stated any member of the Sheriff's Department can request the data. He explained that request will go to a Command Staff Member, for review, and then to the Undersheriff for a sign-off and approval or denial.

Legislator Sayegh requested confirmation that the data captured would be destroyed in accordance with the 18-month maximum retention policy.

Sheriff McConville stated that is correct. He stated that they will assure that the data is destroyed in the Westchester facility.

Legislator Sayegh questioned clarification on a statement in the NYS-LPRMP it states, "Any and all disclosure of LPR data must be consistent with the agency's record release policy and applicable statutes regarding, but not limited to, evidence discovery and disclosure pursuant to the Freedom of Information Law (FOIL). Any request for such data should be reviewed by the agency's legal advisory".

Sheriff McConville stated that pertains to the FOIL Policy. He stated Captain Grassi, who is the Sheriff's Department FOIL Officer would consult and confer with the County Law Department to ensure the release of any records is applicable to the FOIL and authorized to be released.

Legislator Sayegh questioned if there are consequences to any violation of the LPR Policy.

Sheriff McConville stated yes, the disciplinary process of the Sheriff's Department would be enacted in accordance with the contractual requirements of the collective bargaining agreement.

Undersheriff Thomas Lindert stated each request to use the data from the LPR needs to be accompanied by a case number, a blotter number and an official request from another Department to the Sheriff's Department. He stated there will be records kept.

Sheriff McConville stated the Sheriff's Department sign- off process will require a case number, so it can referenced, the type of investigation, and what the nature of the request is will all need to be provided and an authorization will need to be given to pull the requested LPR data.

Chairwoman Nacerino requested and permitted that Sheriff McConville speak to the importance of the LPRs.

Sheriff McConville provided an example of the use of LPR data operated by other agencies back in February 2022 which facilitated the Sheriff's Department to make an arrest and charge the individual with a felony robbery. He stated the LPR data is used for investigative purposes.

Legislator Crowley requested clarification if the LPR Policy would apply to both the stationery LPRs and the LPRs that are in the Sheriff's Deputies Vehicles.

Sheriff McConville stated that is correct it will apply to both the fixed and remote LPRs.

Legislator Ellner questioned with the maximum retention being 18 months of holding the LPR data, would that limit the Sheriff's Department from retaining certain records for longer periods, if there is a long term investigation.

Sheriff McConville explained if the LPR data is evidentiary in nature to a criminal or civil case they are authorized to secure that data for the duration of that process, and then based upon a court order the data would be destroyed or retained.

Legislator Montgomery questioned if it would be possible to include the disciplinary action that would be taken if a violation of the data were to occur.

Sheriff McConville stated he believes appropriate language would be something like, "referencing the disciplinary action in accordance with the collective bargaining agreement" that could be included in the adopted LPR policy.

Legislator Montgomery questioned if a Memorandum of Understanding will be required with Westchester County.

Sheriff McConville stated they are currently in discussions with their contacts in Westchester. He clarified there will be a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) that will be created.

Legislator Montgomery requested that the Legislature receive a copy of the final MOA when the final draft of the Sheriff's Department LPR policy is submitted for review and approval.

Sheriff McConville stated yes.

Legislator Montgomery requested an explanation of the difference between the LPR Data Query Logs, which in the NYS-LPRMP, states "will be securely maintained and retained for audit purposes for a period of six (6) years in accordance with NYS Archives Retention and disposition schedule" and the one (1) year minimum in accordance with NYS Archives retention and disposition schedule.

Undersheriff Thomas Lindert stated the Audit Log is the Sheriff's Department document of the number of reads. He stated that reporting would be maintained for six (6) years.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated that is not the specific image that would be retained.

Sheriff McConville stated that is correct.

Legislative Counsel Firriolo stated that the Query Log, references when, for law enforcement purposes, the database is queried for information. He stated he believes those are the inquires in the data base that need to be retained for the six (6) year period.

Undersheriff Thomas Lindert agreed and stated that is part of the Audit Log.

Legislator Montgomery recommended that her colleagues on the Legislature go to a facility in Westchester that the County will be partnering with. She stated she has been there, and it is an impressive facility.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated the goal here is to create an LPR policy from each of the existing policies being discussed this evening.

Legislative Counsel Robert Firriolo stated the policy adopted by the Legislature previously, in 2020, is a lot broader and has some ambiguities in it. He stated from an application and enforcement standpoint, the NYS-LPRMP is a lot clearer.

Joyce Lambert, Resident of Mahopac, stated she has been a resident of Mahopac for the past 50 years. She is very concerned regarding the use of LPRs at all. She stated that she read the Chairman of the Legislature, Legislator Jonke, opposes further delays in trying to issue the perfect policy, he would like to push it forward. She expressed her concern that the use of LPRs will take away the privacy of citizens. She referenced an incident in 2012 when the Journal News published the name of gun owners in Westchester and Rockland County. She stated the information on the gun owners was obtained through the Freedom of Information Law (FOIL). She stated thanks to the efforts of then County Executive Odell, the names of the Putnam County Gun owners were not published. She stated in 2020 in relation to our Government and COVID she realized how much control the Government has over our freedoms. She spoke to being forced to wear masks in stores, doctors' offices, anywhere in the public, we were forced to get vaccinated if we wanted to go away on vacation, our children were forced to get the vaccine to return to school. She stated before another freedom of our privacy is taken, ask yourselves, what is going on here. She stated comments have been made that the data will be used for criminal action purposes. She questioned what will happen as time passes. She is concerned with what the government will decide that these readers should be used for in the future. She requested

before the Legislature passes this, ask which agencies will also be allowed to have this data, and how will this data be handled in relation to the FOIL process, she stated that is a concern to her. She questioned if innocent drivers' data will be stored or deleted immediately. She continued to speak to her concerns and questioned who will make sure that the data is deleted at the 18-month maximum deadline. She stated our government does not have a good track record with this type of information. She questioned what the percentage of violent crimes have been solved with the data from an LPR and what is the percentage of violent criminals have been caught with the data from an LPR. She concluded with a quote from Benjamin Franklin: "Those who would give up essential liberty to purchase a little temporary safety deserve neither liberty nor safety".

Chairwoman Nacerino stated for the record, in reference to the comments made referencing Chairman Jonke, she is not aware that is his position, she has never heard that. She stated for clarification they are a Legislative Body with nine (9) Legislators, and no action is taken by one (1) individual Legislator.

Sheriff McConville stated Ms. Lambert has brought up a lot of good questions and he will try to accomplish answering them, in an overarching statement. He stated if you have an EZ-pass in your vehicle, that should concern you more than the use of an LPR. He stated an EZ-Pass provides constant communication of where a vehicle is, not necessarily only when a vehicle with an EZ-Pass is near a toll. He stated sometimes the data from an EZ-Pass is used in criminal investigations. He stated the intent of the Sheriff's Department is to identify individual(s) responsible for whatever illegal action has transpired then prosecute them under the fullest extent of the law. He stated they are not involved with anyone not involved in the case. He stated the data will be retained, as stated, a minimum of one (1) year and a maximum of a year and a half (18 months). He stated his department likes the New York State LPR Model Policy because it talks to the first, fourth and fourteenth amendments. He stated they are people who follow the law and believe in the Constitution and want to make sure it is not violated. He stated those who violate the law will be investigated legally, procedurally and properly. He stated then the Sheriff's Department gives the District Attorney's Office an appropriate case to prosecute. He continued to speak to the fact that there are LPRs used throughout the New York State and to his position on that.

Joyce Lambert, Resident of Mahopac spoke again to her feeling that the policy adopted by Putnam County regarding the use of LPRs and the data captured needs to be written in a way that it covers all the loopholes now and well into the future, when the current Sheriff and Legislators are no longer in office.

Sheriff McConville stated once this Putnam County Sheriff's LPR Policy is finalized, it will be posted on the County's website.

Chairwoman Nacerino thanked Ms. Lambert for her comments, and stated this is a work in progress and there is no action being taken at this point.

Item #4 - Update/ Utilization of the PC Sheriff Office's Rescue Truck in the July 10, 2023, Putnam Valley Storm Operations Policy/ Sheriff Kevin McConville

Chairwoman Nacerino stated Sheriff McConville has requested that he be permitted to show a very short film that will clearly demonstrate the value of the Sheriff Rescue Truck.

Sheriff McConville explained said vehicle was recently used during the hours the County faced the aftermath effects of the unprecedented rain fall in Putnam County on July 9, 2023. He stated the video has footage of use of the truck in the Putnam Valley area.

Chairwoman Nacerino requested Sheriff McConville speak to how the Sheriff's Department obtained the Rescue Truck for the members of the audience.

Sheriff McConville stated under the Military 1033 program, law enforcement is allowed to submit requests for excess military equipment that is no longer used or is being discarded. He stated he saw the specific need for this type of vehicle in Putnam County. He stated this vehicle has multiple uses for the Sheriff's Department. He spoke to a few different scenarios. He stated it has the capability to operate in 5 feet of water. He stated when the video was recording the vehicle was in 4.5 feet of water.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated the acquiring of this vehicle was at no cost to the County.

Sheriff McConville stated that is correct. He stated there was some minor work done to the vehicle to address rust. He stated the work was done in the County. He stated it is a practical vehicle in that it operates like a big truck.

Chairwoman Nacerino had the video shown. She then opened the meeting to comments and questions.

Legislator Sayegh stated she heard this vehicle was used to check on the health and wellbeing of a Putnam Valley resident after the storm passed through, at the request of concerned neighbors.

Sheriff McConville stated that is correct. He stated in fact, the Sheriff's Department in said vehicle performed 15-20 wellfare checks on residents, as they traveled through the area.

Legislator Montgomery stated on July 9 there was a situation with a Metro North Train getting stuck on the Hudson Line. She stated the passengers had to be transported to safety. She stated they also had to open their recreation center for shelter. She questioned in a situation such as that could the Supervisor or even her, as the Legislative representative of the district, contact the Sheriff to request use of this vehicle.

Sheriff McConville stated yes, the request should go through the Sheriff's Department. He stated the request would be reviewed and assessed and when appropriate, it would be deployed. He stated his office was not contacted about the incident until five (5) hours into it. He spoke briefly to that situation. He concluded by stating his recommendation is to always call and the assessment will be made based on the situation.

Legislator Montgomery questioned how many people the Rescue Truck holds.

Sheriff McConville stated eight (8).

Legislator Gouldman stated his appreciation to the Sheriff and his Department for all that they did ensuring the safety of the residents during and after the July 9th storm. He clarified that in the video the Sheriff showed, that was not a river it was Peekskill Hollow Road. He stated Putnam Valley had a lot of flooding throughout. He again expressed his appreciation to the Sheriff and his Department for all that they did.

Legislator Crowley questioned if there is a certain team that is trained to operate the Rescue Vehicle.

Sheriff McConville stated there is a Sergeant who can operate it and has volunteered to be available 24/7 to operate it. He stated based on the situation there are other members who would be dispatched with him.

Legislator Crowley requested clarification that there is training.

Sheriff McConville confirmed there is.

Item #5 - Approval/ Budgetary Amendment 23A052/ Request the Use of T-Commission Funds to Purchase Equipment to Provide Internet Access to the Correctional Facility & Inmate Law Library/ Sheriff Kevin McConville

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to approve/Budgetary Amendment 23A052/ Request the Use of T-Commission Funds to Purchase Equipment to Provide Internet Access to the Correctional Facility & Inmate Law Library; Seconded by Legislator Addonizio. All in favor.

Item #6 - FYI/ Fund Transfer 23T217/ Replace 2 Cameras which cover parking lot behind the Sheriff's Office/ Sheriff Kevin McConville

Undersheriff Lindert explained the technology advancements with the cameras allows two (2) cameras to do the job of what use to take approximately six (6) cameras to do.

Legislator Addonizio questioned when the last cameras were purchased.

Undersheriff Lindert stated he believes 1993 or 1994.

Item #7 - Update/ School Bus Safety- Installation of Cameras/ Director of Purchasing John Tully & Sheriff Kevin McConville

Chairwoman Nacerino stated Director of Purchasing was not available to attend, but Sheriff McConville is present and will provide the update.

Sheriff McConville stated the Brewster School District recently passed a resolution approving the use of Cameras on their buses. He stated there is another school district, who will be voting on the matter very soon. He confirmed to date there have only been two (2) School Districts that have been in communication with the Sheriff's Department regarding this matter. (Note: Putnam County has 6 School Districts). He stated all of the School Districts have been given the information on the program. He stated they have not received any negative feedback. He stated Captain Grossi from the Sheriff's Department will be the point of contact with the BusPatrol Company regarding the enforcement. He stated they have been meeting to get all of the details ironed out. He stated there are a few administrative matters that need to be finalized, and Director Tully is working on them with the Department of Motor Vehicles and the Finance Department.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated her appreciation for the update and stated she is happy to see this moving forward. She recognized County Executive Byrne, who was present. She stated he has been very passionate about bringing this program to fruition from the start of his term as the Putnam County Executive, which began in January 2023.

Legislator Sayegh requested confirmation that there are only two (2) out of six (6) School Districts that are in communications regarding this matter.

Sheriff McConville confirmed one (1) school district is definitively moving forward with the program, and the second School District, they anticipate will confirm soon.

Legislator Sayegh questioned if the other four (4) Districts are communicating at all.

Sheriff McConville stated they are working on it and discussing it with their School Boards.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated during the summer time months, sometimes not everyone is available in the Schools.

Legislator Crowley questioned if MV Transportation has been contacted.

Sheriff McConville stated he believes they have been contacted by Director Tully but cannot confirm that.

Legislator Castellano stated since Brewster Schools have approved the program, when will the Cameras be on the buses.

Sheriff McConville stated the Sheriff's Department and the Brewster School District hope by the start of the school year. He stated that will remain to be seen if BusPatrol can meet that deadline. He stated that BusPatrol did commit to making personnel available to expedite the process.

Item #8 - Update/ Putnam County New Fire Training Center/ Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton

Chairwoman Nacerino welcomed Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton and Deputy Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Ralph Falloon. She stated they will be speaking to and addressing any questions related to this matter.

Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton expressed his appreciation to the Legislators who attended the press conference to announce this project. He stated the current Fire Training structure was repaired a few years ago and was slated for another \$90,000 worth of repairs. He stated it was agreed rather than pouring more funds into this aging facility it would be wiser to invest in a new state of the art training facility. He stated it was decided by a sub-committee of the Fire Advisory Board to move forward with the Drager Corporation. He spoke to Drager's structures which are referred to as "containers". He stated the advantage to that, is it allows the ability to burn. He stated with the current structure that training ability was lost a few years ago. He stated since the current structure has not allowed to do the live fire training, they have had to go outside the County to Westchester and Dutchess, which they are very thankful to their contacts in the Westchester and Dutchess agencies for allowing the Putnam County volunteers to use their facilities to do their training. He spoke to the advantages of training in this type of design. He stated the demolition of the existing tower will be done in-house. He stated as a reference, he believes the existing tower was built in 1960. He stated the new four (4) story structure will go where the existing one is. He stated the new structure will have a parapet, which allows for valuable skill training. He continued to speak to the valuable features of the new structure and how they will lead to a very valuable training experience. He stated they are all very excited that this project is moving forward.

Item #9 - Approval/ Budgetary Amendment 23A039/ Demolition, Site Work and Foundation Preparation for New Fire Training Center Project/ Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton

Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton stated \$1 million of ARPA Funds that were going to the County's Radio Project will be repurposed to this project. He stated that Senator Harckham has secured grant funds for this project, and additionally he had \$50,000 in the Bureau of Emergency Services budget for repairs that he will put towards this project.

Chairman Nacerino stated it is often discussed that volunteerism in the County is at an all-time low. She stated that she believes having a training facility right here in Putnam County will allow for the training of our volunteers and the local proximity will be a great asset to the existing volunteers and may even be a positive to those who may be considering volunteering. She stated after an individual is done with a day's work and then has to travel out of the County to get the training is certainly an inconvenience. She stated this was an initiative brought forward by County Executive Byrne. She invited County Executive Byrne to make a comment.

County Executive Byrne stated Commissioner Lipton spoke very clearly to what this project is and what it is going to do. He stated there is a tremendous need. He stated the need exists and funding for said project was identitied. He stated this is another example of the Putnam County Government providing an important service and resources for our local towns and agencies. He thanked Chairwoman of Protective Services Nacerino for putting this item on the agenda. He stated in reference to the use

of the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA), Federal funding, he believes this is exactly the type of project they had in mind.

Legislator Sayegh stated she is in support of this project and what has been reported regarding the funding of the project. She questioned when the County will have the projected cost.

Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton stated they are hoping by September to have the final cost. He stated once everything is approved the hope is to move forward with the County's Department of Public Works (DPW) employees to take down the existing structure. He stated if the weather cooperates, they will get the site inspection work done and have the DPW staff put the pad in place. He stated Drager has communicated that they plan to have the material and work to begin in spring of 2024.

Legislator Montgomery stated she has contacted the Chiefs in her districts, and they all expressed their support for this project.

Legislator Gouldman stated training is very important for our first responders. He stated having local training is a true advantage to the volunteers. He stated it is a burden to volunteers to have to travel outside of the County 30- 45 minutes to receive the training they need.

Chairwoman Nacerino stated as the Legislative Liaison to the Fire Advisory Board she has learned so much. She stated the amount of effort, time, and dedication of our first responders in helping others is unparalleled. She stated she has the utmost respect for them.

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to waive the rules and accept the Additional #9 and Other Business #12a.; Seconded by Legislator Sayegh. All in favor.

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to approve New Fire Training Center Facility - Capital Project# 23CP14; Seconded by Legislator Sayegh. All in favor. (Agenda Item #12a)

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to approve Budgetary Amendment 23A039/ Demolition, Site Work and Foundation Preparation for New Fire Training Center Project; Seconded by Legislator Sayegh. All in favor. (Agenda Item #9)

Item #10 - Approval/ Budgetary Amendment 23A043/ Repurpose ARPA Funds Earmarked for Statewide Interoperable Communications To fund the Installation and related costs of the New Fire Training Center/ Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton

Chairwoman Nacerino stated Commissioner Lipton spoke to the repurposing of these ARPA Funds under Item# 9.

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to approve/ Budgetary Amendment 23A043/ Repurpose ARPA Funds Earmarked for Statewide Interoperable Communications To fund the Installation and related costs of the New Fire Training Center; Seconded by Legislator Sayegh. All in favor.

Item #11 - FYI/ Grant Application - 2023 Statewide Interoperable Communications Targeted Grant Program/ Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton

Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton stated they are optimistic with this application. He stated the funding from this grant is specific to construction of towers, the radio equipment for towers, etc. He stated the County has been very fortunate past years in the rewards with this grant.

Item #12 - Other Business

Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to waive the rules and accept the Other Business; Seconded by Legislator Sayegh. All in favor.

Chairwoman Nacerino addressed this item with agenda Item #9, because they regard the same project; the New Fire Training Center Facility.

a. Approval/ New Fire Training Center Facility - Capital Project# 23CP14/ Department of Public Works Administrative Director Thomas Feighery (Funding for 23CP14 see Item #9)

Item #13 – Adjournment

There being no further business at 7:15PM Chairwoman Nacerino made a motion to adjourn; Seconded by Legislator Sayegh. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted by Deputy Clerk Diane Trabulsy.

THE PUTNAM COUNTY LEGISLATURE

40 Gleneida Avenue Carmel, New York 10512

(845) 808-1020

Fax (845) 808-1933

Paul E. Jonke *Chairman*Amy E. Sayegh *Deputy Chair*Diane Schonfeld *Clerk*Robert Firriolo *Counsel*



Nancy Montgomery	Dist. I
William Gouldman	Dist. 2
Toni E. Addonizio	Dist. 3
Ginny Nacerino	Dist. 4
Greg E. Ellner	Dist. 5
Paul E. Jonke	Dist. 6
Joseph Castellano	Dist. 7
Amy E. Sayegh	Dist. 8
Erin L. Crowley	Dist. 9

REVISED AGENDA

PROTECTIVE SERVICES COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN ROOM 318

PUTNAM COUNTY OFFICE BUILDING CARMEL, NEW YORK 10512

Members: Chairwoman Nacerino & Legislators Addonizio, Sayegh

Thursday

6:00p.m.

August 17, 2023

(The Physical Svcs. Mtg. will Immediately Follow)

- 1. Pledge of Allegiance
- 2. Roll Call
- 3. Discussion/License Plate Policy/Sheriff Kevin McConville
- 4. Update/ Utilization of the PC Sheriff Office's Rescue Truck in the July 10, 2023, Putnam Valley Storm Operations Policy/ Sheriff Kevin McConville
- 5. Approval/Budgetary Amendment 23A052/ Request the Use of T-Commission Funds to Purchase Equipment to Provide Internet Access to the Correctional Facility & Inmate Law Library/ Sheriff Kevin McConville
- 6. FYI/Fund Transfer 23T217/ Replace 2 Cameras which cover parking lot behind the Sheriff's Office/ Sheriff Kevin McConville
- 7. Update/ School Bus Safety- Installation of Cameras/ Director of Purchasing John Tully & Sheriff Kevin McConville
- 8. Update/ Putnam County New Fire Training Center/ Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton

- 9. Approval/Budgetary Amendment 23A039/ Demolition, Site Work and Foundation Preparation for New Fire Training Center Project/ Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton
- 10. Approval/ Budgetary Amendment 23A043/ Repurpose ARPA Funds Earmarked for Statewide Interoperable Communications To fund the Installation and related costs of the New Fire Training Center/ Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton
- 11. FYI/ Grant Application 2023 Statewide Interoperable Communications Targeted Grant Program/ Commissioner Bureau of Emergency Services Robert Lipton

12. Other Business

- a. Approval/ New Fire Training Center Facility Capital Project # 23CP14/ Administrative Director Thomas Feighery (Funding for 23CP14 see Item #9)
- 13. Adjournment

CCA11
Prot-9/20/23

Approval #4



COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT S POLICE ADVISORY BOARD

September 2, 2023

Legislator Ginny Nacerino
Chair of Protective Services Committee
Putnam County Legislative Office
Putnam County Office Building
40 Gleneida Avenue
Carmel, NY 10512

Dear Members of the Protective Services Committee,

I am writing to respectfully request the reinstatement of the Community Engagement and Police Advisory Board in Putnam County. We believe that the Community Engagement and Police Advisory Board plays a crucial role in fostering positive relations between law enforcement agencies and the communities in Putnam County.

This advisory board served as a bridge of communication between the police department and the diverse residents of Putnam County. Its commitment to transparency, accountability, and community involvement was invaluable in ensuring that the concerns and needs of our citizens were heard and addressed effectively.

It is more important than ever to have a platform where residents and law enforcement can come together to discuss issues, build trust, and work collaboratively towards a safer and more just community.

We thank the committee for their time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Scott Rhodes, Jenie Fu, Ronald Reid | Board Members Community Engagement & Police Advisory Board PUTWAIN COUNTY
CARMEL MY

2023 SEP - 5 PM 12: 05

Putnam County Community
Engagement & Police Advisory
Board

35 Hudson View Dr. Putnam Valley, NY 10579 917-459-2757



COUNTY OF PUTNAM

cool heso wal

FUND TRANSFER REQUEST

TO: Commissioner of Finance

FROM: Sheila Barrett, First Deputy Commissioner of Finance

DEPT: Finance

Date

DATE: September 8, 2023

I hereby request approval for the following transfer of funds:

FROM		TO			
ACCOUNT#/NA	AME	ACCOUNT #/NAME	AMOUNT	PURPOSE	
13398900.510		13398900.51093	\$36,683.00	Transfer to cover	
BES Dispatch P	Personnel Serv.	Overtime		BES Dispatch Overtime due to	
13398900.510	00.10127	13398900.51093	36,683.00	vacancies	
BES Dispatch P	Personnel Serv.	Overtime			
13398900.510	00.10128	13398900.51093	36,683.00		
	Personnel Serv.	Overtime			
Coispatch	c()				-
13398900.510		13398900.51093	9,951.00		4 141
	Personnel Serv.	Overtime		720	
C Dispatel	nec)		√		2.08
		Total	\$120,000.00	大王 为	C
23T272				<	C
SIGNATURES	IOT NEEDED - TH	HEY WILL BE AUTHORIZED V	IN COMPLITED SYSTEM	Λ	J
SIGNATORES	OT NEEDED TO	TET WILE DE AUTHONIZED	TA COMPOTEN STOTEN	1	
2023 Fiscal I	Impact \$ 0				
		Department Head	Signature/Designee	Date	
AUTHORIZATIO	<u>N</u> :				
Date	Commissioner	of Finance/Designee: Initia	ation and \$0-\$5,000.00		
Date		45.000.04	1		
	County Execution	ve/Designee: \$5,000.01 - \$	\$10,000.00		
	County Executi	ve/Designee: \$5,000.01 - \$	\$10,000.00		
 Date		ve/Designee: \$5,000.01 - \$ udit/Designee: \$0-\$10,000			

Audit & Administration Committee: \$10,000.01 - \$25,000.00

237272

THE PUTNAM COUNTY LEGISLATURE

40 Gleneida Avenue Carmel, New York 10512

(845) 808-1020

Fax (845) 808-1933

Rotective 9/20/23 Update #6

CC:XII

Paul E. Jonke Chairman Amy E. Sayegh Deputy Chair Diane Schonfeld Clerk Robert Firriolo Counsel



Nancy Montgomery	Dist. 1
William Gouldman	Dist. 2
Toni E. Addonizio	Dist. 3
Ginny Nacerino	Dist. 4
Greg E. Ellner	Dist. 5
Paul E. Jonke	Dist. 6
Joseph Castellano	Dist. 7
Amy E. Sayegh	Dist. 8
Erin L. Crowley	Dist. 9

MEMORANDUM

DATE:

September 12, 2023

TO:

Kevin Byrne

Putnam County Executive

FROM:

Ginny Nacerino

Chairwoman Protective Services Committee

CC:

Thomas Lannon

Director of IT/GIS

RE:

Update of the Putnam County Radio Project

Respectfully, I request Director of IT/GIS Thomas Lannon attend the Wednesday, September 20, 2023, Protective Services meeting at 6:00p.m.

As Chair of Protective Services, I am requesting that Director Lannon provide an update at said meeting on the Putnam County Radio Project.

Thank you.

COUNTY OF PUTNAM

FUND TRANSFER REQUEST

F/I >#7

TO: Commissioner of Finance FROM: Robert Lipton, Commissioner DEPT: Bureau of Emergency Services DATE: 8/23/23 I hereby request approval for the following transfer of funds: FROM TO ACCOUNT# /NAME ACCOUNT#/NAME **AMOUNT PURPOSE** 13398900 54510 13398900 52640 \$17,630.00 911 Center Machine Maintenance Audio Visual Equip. Upgrades and Services 20____ Fiscal impact \$_____ 20____ Fiscal Impact \$____ Department Head Signature/Designee Date AUTHORIZATION: (Electronic signatures) Date Commissioner of Finance/Designee: Initiated by: \$0 - \$5,000.00 Date County Executive/Designee: Authorized for Legislative Consideration: \$5,000.01 - \$10,000.00 Date Chairperson Audit /Designee: \$0 - \$10,000.00

Audit & Administration Committee: \$10,000.01 - \$25,000.00

Date



AUDIO-VIDEO CORPORATION
Your Communication Solutions Partner

SINCE 1946

Audio-Video Corporation

FED ID #14-1426006 213 Broadway Albany, NY 12204

Phone: (518) 449-7213

Fax: (518) 449-1205

Billing Address

Putnam County Bureau of Emergency Services Accounts Payable 110 Old Route 6 Building 3 Carmel NY 10512 USA

Orlginal	SALES QUOTATION	
Document Number	Document Date	Page
23220	08/22/23	1/4
Customer Ma.	Provisional No.	
c11934	X-22478TR	
Your Contact	Payment Terms	
80 Vincent Parrella	NET 20	

Delivery Address

Robert Lipton
Putnam County Bureau of Emergency Services
Emergency Service Center
112 Old Rt 6
TOPS Bidg,
Carmel NY 10512

COUNTY 911 CALL CENTER UPGRADES AND SERVICES

Currency: \$ Description Quantity Contract Pricing Prica Total 4,500.00 13,500,00 भाग MONITOR 55IN LED LCD S-IPS 28 HAZE ULTRA 24/7 display 3 Year Warranty Item Code: UN552V Manufacturer: NEC 20.0 AVC Shop Evaluation 0.00 -Estimate to be provided AVSG_SHOP_SERVICE Item Code: Manufacturer: AVC to bring malfuctioning monitors back to shop for evalutation. Service Group will follow up with any quotes for repairs on monitors. x-22478TR AVSG 3,450.00 3,450.00 UGI Installation Setup and Training Item Code: AVSG_INSTALLATION Manufacturer: BUS **AVC Customer Care** 580.00 680.00 Agreement Year 1 - Covers Video Wall Upgrades quoted Item Code: AVSG_CCA_YEAR_1 Manufacturer:

23T255

Audio-Video Corporation	Original	SALES QU	JOTATION
FED ID #14-1426006 213 Broadway	Document Number	Document Date	Page
Albany, NY 12204 USA	23220	08/22/23	2/4
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••		Currency: \$
Shipping Type: Dollver & Install	Quotation	Subtotal;	\$ 17,630.00
	Total Befo	re Tax:	\$ 17,630.00
	Total Tax	Amount:	\$ 0.00
	Total An	nount;	\$ 17,630.80
Quotation Valid Uniti: 09/22/23	Subject to Shipping &	. Handling and Sales Tax if I	Applicable

EQUIPMENT WARRANTY:

All standard manufacturer's equipment warranties apply. Service and technical support provided through Audio-Video Corporation's Certified Full Service Facility. Extended (multi-year) Customer Care Service agreements available – please contact your Account Representative for more information.

ASBESTOS STATEMENT:

Current asbestos regulations require written verification that your environment is either asbestos free or abatement procedures will be completed prior to our on-site work.

NOTE:

Client to provide 120VAC power and IP Network connectivity at equipment locations where required.

NOTE:

This project is subject to payment of prevailing wage rates per Article 8, Section 220, of the NYS Labor Law.

23T255

COUNTY OF PUTNAM PAR FYIT # 8

FUND TRANSFER REQUEST

, 0,	Commissioner of I marice		
FROM:	Robert Lipton, Commissioner		7 8
DEPT:	Bureau of Emergency Services		SEE S
DATE:	8/28/23		332 5
I hereby	request approval for the following transfe	r of funds:	PM 2: 02
	FROM TO IT# /NAME ACCOUNT# / NAME	AMOUNT	PURPOSE
	00 54379 10398900 54410	\$14,500.00	Accountability
Trainir	ng Supplies Supplies and Mater	ials	Boards for Fire Departments
	iscal Impact \$iscal Impact \$		
		Department Head Sign	ature/Designee Date
AUTHORI	ZATION: (Electronic signatures)		
Date	Commissioner of Finance/Designee: In	Itlated by: \$0 - \$5,000.0	0
Date	County Executive/Designee: Authorized	for Legislative Considera	tion: \$5,000.01 - \$10,000.00
Date	Chairperson Audit /Designee: \$0 - \$10,0	00,00	
Date	Audit & Administration Committee: \$10).000.01 - \$25.000.00	

237260



www.imsalliance.com

Sheree Justice 253-847-4085

sheree@imsalliance.com

* Incident Command Boards * Passport Accountability System ®

* Helmet Shields

* Incident Command Vests

QUOTE#	05152023\$J-1			
CUSTOMER: CONTACT: PROJECT:	Putnam County Andrew Roberto Accountability System	DATE: PHONE: EMAIL: FAX:	6/15/2023 845-628-316(andrew.rober	0 x122 to@mahopacvid.com
PARTID	DESCRIPTION OF ITEMS		1-1-17-1	
IMS-100-032V	Accountability Board 11x18, w/Velcro	QTY	PRICE (each	
100 0024	washing abaid 11x18, wiveldto	48	\$ 99.50	\$ 4,776.
IMS-600-00X-C	Name Tags, 3/8" x 2", Engraved, Colors TBD	5308	\$ 1.60	
IMS-630-00X-C	Passport Collectors, 2 x 4, Engraved, color and type TBD	390	\$ 5.75	5 S 2,242, \$
	Lead time would be 2 to 3 weeks for production			\$ -
	Shipping charges are only an estimate UPS Ground			\$ - \$ - \$ -
	10% discount applied			\$ - \$ (1,551. \$
	•			\$ -
				S -
				- 5
			-	5 \$ \$
TAL			-	\$ 13,980.
TIONAL ACCESS	ORIES			
	·			
	·	1		
]		
	·	- 1		
·		1		
		1		
TIONAL ACCESS	27/20			
TIONAL ACCESS	JKIES -			\$ -
20 10 20 20 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2 1 2			Subtotal	\$ 13,960.1
		Estima	ated Shipping	\$ 13,960.1
Butter I' The		E	stimated Tax	\$ -
			otal Purchase	
	。 二二二年以中主共和等社会社同时间是时,1.3			
	The pricing on this quotation is valid for 30 days from	n proposal d	date.	
	Terms are NET 30 days unless otherwise in	dicated.		

Precident Management Made Simple IM